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9.104–3 Application of standards. 
(a) Ability to obtain resources. Except 

to the extent that a prospective con-
tractor has sufficient resources or pro-
poses to perform the contract by sub-
contracting, the contracting officer 
shall require acceptable evidence of the 
prospective contractor’s ability to ob-
tain required resources (see 9.104–1(a), 
(e), and (f)). Acceptable evidence nor-
mally consists of a commitment or ex-
plicit arrangement, that will be in ex-
istence at the time of contract award, 
to rent, purchase, or otherwise acquire 
the needed facilities, equipment, other 
resources, or personnel. Consideration 
of a prime contractor’s compliance 
with limitations on subcontracting 
shall take into account the time period 
covered by the contract base period or 
quantites plus option periods or quan-
tities, if such options are considered 
when evaluating offers for award. 

(b) Satisfactory performance record. A 
prospective contractor that is or re-
cently has been seriously deficient in 
contract performance shall be pre-
sumed to be nonresponsible, unless the 
contracting officer determines that the 
circumstances were properly beyond 
the contractor’s control, or that the 
contractor has taken appropriate cor-
rective action. Past failure to apply 
sufficient tenacity and perseverance to 
perform acceptably is strong evidence 
of nonresponsibility. Failure to meet 
the quality requirements of the con-
tract is a significant factor to consider 
in determining satisfactory perform-
ance. The contracting officer shall con-
sider the number of contracts involved 
and the extent of deficient performance 
in each contract when making this de-
termination. If the pending contract 
requires a subcontracting plan pursu-
ant to Subpart 19.7, The Small Busi-
ness Subcontracting Program, the con-
tracting officer shall also consider the 
prospective contractor’s compliance 
with subcontracting plans under recent 
contracts. 

(c) Affiliated concerns. Affiliated con-
cerns (see Concern in 19.001 and Affili-
ates in 19.101) are normally considered 
separate entities in determining 
whether the concern that is to perform 
the contract meets the applicable 
standards for responsibility. However, 
the contracting officer shall consider 

the affiliate’s past performance and in-
tegrity when they may adversely affect 
the prospective contractor’s responsi-
bility. 

(d)(1) Small business concerns. Upon 
making a determination of nonrespon-
sibility with regard to a small business 
concern, the contracting officer shall 
refer the matter to the Small Business 
Administration, which will decide 
whether to issue a Certificate of Com-
petency (see subpart 19.6). 

(2) A small business that is unable to 
comply with the limitations on subcon-
tracting at 52.219–14 may be considered 
nonresponsible. 

[48 FR 42142, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 53 
FR 27463, July 20, 1988; 53 FR 34226, Sept. 2, 
1988; 56 FR 55378, Oct. 25, 1991; 60 FR 48260, 
Sept. 18, 1995; 61 FR 67410, Dec. 20, 1996; 62 FR 
44820, Aug. 22, 1997; 63 FR 70267, Dec. 18, 1998; 
65 FR 80264, Dec. 20, 2000; 66 FR 66989, Dec. 27, 
2001; 67 FR 13068, Mar. 20, 2002; 75 FR 14065, 
Mar. 23, 2010] 

9.104–4 Subcontractor responsibility. 

(a) Generally, prospective prime con-
tractors are responsible for deter-
mining the responsibility of their pro-
spective subcontractors (but see 9.405 
and 9.405–2 regarding debarred, ineli-
gible, or suspended firms). Determina-
tions of prospective subcontractor re-
sponsibility may affect the Govern-
ment’s determination of the prospec-
tive prime contractor’s responsibility. 
A prospective contractor may be re-
quired to provide written evidence of a 
proposed subcontractor’s responsi-
bility. 

(b) When it is in the Government’s 
interest to do so, the contracting offi-
cer may directly determine a prospec-
tive subcontractor’s responsibility 
(e.g., when the prospective contract in-
volves medical supplies, urgent re-
quirements, or substantial subcon-
tracting). In this case, the same stand-
ards used to determine a prime con-
tractor’s responsibility shall be used by 
the Government to determine subcon-
tractor responsibility. 

9.104–5 Certification regarding re-
sponsibility matters. 

(a) When an offeror provides an af-
firmative response in paragraph (a)(1) 
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of the provision at 52.209–5, Certifi-
cation Regarding Responsibility Mat-
ters, or paragraph (h) of provision 
52.212–3, the contracting officer shall— 

(1) Promptly, upon receipt of offers, 
request such additional information 
from the offeror as the offeror deems 
necessary in order to demonstrate the 
offeror’s responsibility to the con-
tracting officer (but see 9.405); and 

(2) Notify, prior to proceeding with 
award, in accordance with agency pro-
cedures (see 9.406–3(a) and 9.407–3(a)), 
the agency official responsible for ini-
tiating debarment or suspension ac-
tion, where an offeror indicates the ex-
istence of an indictment, charge, con-
viction, or civil judgment, or Federal 
tax delinquency in an amount that ex-
ceeds $3,000. 

(b) Offerors who do not furnish the 
certification or such information as 
may be requested by the contracting 
officer shall be given an opportunity to 
remedy the deficiency. Failure to fur-
nish the certification or such informa-
tion may render the offeror nonrespon-
sible. 

[73 FR 21798, Apr. 22, 2008] 

9.104–6 Federal Awardee Performance 
and Integrity Information System. 

(a) Before awarding a contract in ex-
cess of the simplified acquisition 
threshold, the contracting officer shall 
review the Federal Awardee Perform-
ance and Integrity Information System 
(FAPIIS), (available at www.ppirs.gov, 
then select FAPIIS). 

(b) The contracting officer shall con-
sider all the information in FAPIIS 
and other past performance informa-
tion (see subpart 42.15) when making a 
responsibility determination. For 
source selection evaluations of past 
performance, see 15.305(a)(2). Con-
tracting officers shall use sound judg-
ment in determining the weight and 
relevance of the information contained 
in FAPIIS and how it relates to the 
present acquisition. Since FAPIIS may 
contain information on any of the 
offeror’s previous contracts and infor-
mation covering a five-year period, 
some of that information may not be 
relevant to a determination of present 
responsibility, e.g., a prior administra-
tive action such as debarment or sus-
pension that has expired or otherwise 

been resolved, or information relating 
to contracts for completely different 
products or services. 

(c) If the contracting officer obtains 
relevant information from FAPIIS re-
garding criminal, civil, or administra-
tive proceedings in connection with the 
award or performance of a Government 
contract; terminations for default or 
cause; determinations of nonresponsi-
bility because the contractor does not 
have a satisfactory performance record 
or a satisfactory record of integrity 
and business ethics; or comparable in-
formation relating to a grant, the con-
tracting officer shall, unless the con-
tractor has already been debarred or 
suspended— 

(1) Promptly request such additional 
information from the offeror as the of-
feror deems necessary in order to dem-
onstrate the offeror’s responsibility to 
the contracting officer (but see 9.405); 
and 

(2) Notify, prior to proceeding with 
award,in accordance with agency pro-
cedures (see 9.406–3(a) and 9.407–3(a)), 
the agency official responsible for ini-
tiating debarment or suspension ac-
tion, if the information appears appro-
priate for the official’s consideration. 

(d) The contracting officer shall doc-
ument the contract file for each con-
tract in excess of the simplified acqui-
sition threshold to indicate how the in-
formation in FAPIIS was considered in 
any responsibility determination, as 
well as the action that was taken as a 
result of the information. A con-
tracting officer who makes a non-
responsibility determination is re-
quired to document that information 
in FAPIIS in accordance with 9.105–2 
(b)(2). 

[75 FR 14065, Mar. 23, 2010] 

9.104–7 Solicitation provisions and 
contract clauses. 

(a) The contracting officer shall in-
sert the provision at 52.209–5, Certifi-
cation Regarding Responsibility Mat-
ters, in solicitations where the con-
tract value is expected to exceed the 
simplified acquisition threshold. 

(b) The contracting officer shall in-
sert the provision at 52.209–7, Informa-
tion Regarding Responsibility Matters, 
in solicitations where the resultant 
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